 Great Basin College
Student Government Association
Minutes
12:30 P.M. February 8th, 2013
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 2
Elko – SGA Meeting Room CSL

Ely – GBC 114

Pahrump – PVC 120
Winnemucca- GBC 115
I. Call to Order: 12:30 PM
II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Alex Porter, President



Present
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Present
Grace Blair, Secretary



Present
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Excused
Elko Senators

Demarynee Saili




Present 
Kamas Wing




Present
Ely Senators
Peggy Drain




Arrived at 12:33 PM
Mary Scott





Present
Pahrump Senator
Douglas Chino




Present
Braxton Harris




Present
Winnemucca Senators

Yezenia Poulsen




Excused 
III. Introduction of Guests                                                 
                        Information
Battle Mountain: Donavon Powell

Elko: Director of Environmental Health, Safety, and Security Pat Anderson, Vice President for Business Affairs Sonja Sibert, Juan Jaimes, Circulation Manager/Library Web Coordinator Matt Galli, Garrett Robinson, Cody Walton, Associate Director of Development for the Foundation Brandy Nielson

Pahrump: Sarah Howard
Winnemucca: Katrina Smith
IV. Approval of Agenda






Information / Action

A. Vice President Duran moved to approve the agenda for February 8th, 2013. Senator Wing seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Under President’s Report, it should read “A. President Porter will administer the oath to the newly appointed Senator. Motion passes unanimously. 
V. Approval of Minutes






Information / Action

A. Senator Saili moved to approve the minutes for February 1st, 2013. Senator Chino seconded. 
DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously. 

VI. 
President’s Report 






Information / Action
A.  President Porter administered the oath to the newly appointed Senator, Kamas Wing.
President Porter reported on the following: 

· He had an E-Learning Steering Committee meeting last Friday. It was the last meeting before they, or the committee report was sent to the Board of Regents. He said that it will be interesting to see the result and he was fortunate to be a part of it. 

· He said that regarding Education Day, he has been invited to the governor’s mansion reception. He does not know if he can bring guests.

· He said that there are Nevada Student Alliance and President’s Council meetings next week. 
VII. Vice President’s Report





Information
Vice President Duran reported on the following: 

· He said that it has been a fairly low-key week. There was a SOL meeting yesterday and despite the low amount of people that attended, they got a lot done. He said that they are still pushing for campus unity and the ACE committee is planning an Empowerment Month with a theme of diversity. He said that it is scheduled for the month of April if the Officers in the other centers want to start brainstorming. 
· He said that today is the last day of Red Cross donations and asked that all centers send any money collected to the Elko campus. 

· He was contacted by the ladies that run Argentum, a showcase magazine that has all forms of student art, and asked if SGA could direct students to submit their work to it. 
VIII. Treasury Report






Information / Action
Vice President for Business Affairs, Sonja Sibert, reported on the following:

· She said that the first fee distribution is done and the revenue stands at $56,616.46, which is 83% of the budget planned. As expected, spring enrollments were lower than fall. As students drop classes, some of the money received will end up being taken out of SGA funds.

· As for expenses, not all of the numbers are in from Welcome Back Week. 

· As it stands, expenses are as follows:

-Battle Mountain: $579.40- 58% of budget

-Elko: $49,016.83- 64% of budget
-Ely: $503.43- 34% of budget

-Pahrump: $1,578.50- 45% of budget

-Winnemucca: $1,332.70- 53% of budget
IX.  
Student Advocate’s Report





Information
None.
X. Center Reports







Information

A. Battle Mountain
· None.
B. Ely
· Senator Scott said that they are excited for next week. They will be hosting a Just Dance exercise on Monday, exercises with a martial arts instructor on Wednesday, and hopefully Cosmic Bowling on Friday. She said that the coffee and tea station will be up soon. 
C. Pahrump
· Senator Chino said that it has been a good week. They decorated for Black History Month and have had a good response from students. Senator Harris said that they shopped yesterday for Sweetheart Week. 
D. Winnemucca
· None.
XI. Committee Reports






Information / Action

A. Facilities- None.
B. Elko Senator Report- Senator Saili said that they are getting ready for Love Your Body Week. The events for the week are as follows: Monday-Speed Dating; Tuesday-Shelter Within training with Pat Anderson; Wednesday-movie night: Skyfall 007; Thursday-Shelter Within training with Pat Anderson; Friday-volleyball for Friday Follies. She said that they are hoping for a lot of people. 
XII. Unfinished Business





            Information / Action
None.
XIII. New Business






            Information / Action

A. Winnemucca Staff Appreciation Luncheon


Information / Action
Secretary Blair moved to approve Senator Poulsen’s request of a cap of $200.00 to purchase supplies and food for a Staff Appreciation Luncheon to be held at the Winnemucca Center on February 19th, 2013. Vice President Duran seconded.
DISCUSSION: President Porter said that this event is much like Elko’s administrative luncheon. She will use the money to purchase food. Motion passes unanimously.

B. Winnemucca Love Your Body Week 



Information / Action
Senator Saili moved to approve Senator Poulsen’s request of a cap of $150.00 to purchase supplies, prizes, and food for Love Your Body Week to be held at the Winnemucca Center the week of February 11th – 15th, 2013. Senator Chino seconded.
DISCUSSION: President Porter said that she is planning to have events the whole week, as well as healthy snacks and little guessing games for students to participate in. Motion passes unanimously. 
C. GBC Foundation Dinner Dance




Information

Carolyn Trainor will discuss with SGA Officers the GBC Foundation Dinner Dance which is going to be held at the Elko Convention Center on February 23rd, 2013.

DISCUSSION: Associate Director of Development for the Foundation, Brandy Nielson said that this is an annual event for donors, so that GBC can show them appreciation for their contributions to the school. This year, the theme is a Mardi Gras Masquerade. She said that students have helped with this event in the past. She said that they would like to invite eight people, whose tickets would be paid for by the Foundation. She said that this year, they are bringing back the silent auction on a smaller scale. Director Nielson said that they would like there to be students to greet and direct donors as they arrive to the coat room, which will be manned by Latinos Unidos. From the coat check, patrons will be able to stop at the bar and the silent auction room, before proceeding into the main dining area. She said that they would like students to be judges of costumes, with GBC themed prizes for the winners. She said that there are usually student speakers that thank donors for their contributions to education and scholarships. She said that it is a great opportunity to meet and network with new people. 
D. Table Top Club Sanctioning




Information / Action

Senator Chino moved to approve President Porter’s request of the sanctioning of the Table Top Club. Senator Saili seconded.
DISCUSSION: Cody Walton said that “tabletop” is defined to be any game played with dice on a table. He said that they are a group of people bringing other students in to have fun in a group. They meet Mondays at 6:00 PM in the library. 

Roll call vote:

Isaac Duran


Yes
Grace Blair


Yes
Demarynee Saili

Yes 

Kamas Wing


Yes
Peggy Drain


Yes
Mary Scott


Yes
Douglas Chino

Yes
Braxton Harris


Yes

Motion passes unanimously. 
E. Appointment of Battle Mountain Senator



Information / Action
Vice President Duran moved to approve President Porter’s request of the appointment of Donavon Powell to the position of Battle Mountain Senator. Secretary Blair seconded. 
DISCUSSION: President Porter said that there was a resignation in Battle Mountain, and because there was only one Senator, there is no one to run the center activities. Donavon Powell has stepped up and showed interest. He has been active in SGA for two years and is on the center often. He has also traveled to Elko, so the Elko Officers have met him. 

Roll call vote:

Isaac Duran


Yes

Grace Blair


Yes

Demarynee Saili

Yes 

Kamas Wing


Yes

Peggy Drain


Yes

Mary Scott


Yes

Douglas Chino

Yes

Braxton Harris


Yes

Motion passes unanimously.
XIV.
Public Comment






Information
· Senator Saili asked Cody Walton about the library’s zombie night. He said that it is a scavenger hunt with zombies wandering around. If you get grabbed by a zombie, you become a zombie. It will be played in the dark. President Porter said that the library is holding it and SGA will sponsor prizes and food. 
· Vice President Duran said that Lora Minter sent him an email with all of the information about Argentum and he will forward it to everyone after the meeting is over. Donavon Powell said that several students from Battle Mountain have already submitted to Argentum. 
· Donavon Powell said that on the Battle Mountain center, they are playing a Match game. It is based around a game Danielle Powell made. There are tv couples and students must match them to their respective television shows. He said that 18 people participated so far. 
· Senator Chino asked how many Crushes to send up to Elko. Vice President Duran said four. 
ADJOURNED: 1:15 PM

DATE: ____________________________

SGA PRESIDENT: ____________________________________________________________
